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NCCEAPA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

March 20, 2015-11:30 PM  

Iredell County Center, Statesville, NC 

Attended: 

2014-15  Officers 

Sandy Kanupp-President Susan Johnson-1st Vice President Becky Castello-2nd Vice President 

Becky Lewis-Secretary  Sherry Lynn-Treasurer   Janice Dotson-Parliamentarian 

Jane McDaniel-Advisor  Cheryl Mitchell-Federation Officer 

 

 Prior to the business meeting, the directors present were greeted by Jim Cowden, North Central District Extension 

Director and Nancy Keith, Iredell County Extension Director. An informative presentation was given on “Useful Web 

Resources” by Scott McCullum, Area Specialized Agent, Information Management, in the absence, yet under the 

direction of, Adrian Gaskins who had developed pneumonia. 

 

 President Sandy Kanupp called the business meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. 

 

 Members reviewed agenda. No additions were made. Motion made to accept agenda by Jane McDaniel.  Tracy 

Brown seconded the motion. Passed. See Attachment A. AgendaFebBoardofDirectorsMtg 

 

 Thought for the day was given by Susan Johnson, 1st Vice President, with a video that emphasized “How amazing 

what we can accomplish when we give someone else the credit.” 

 

 District/Campus roll call was given by Becky Lewis, Secretary: CAMPUS-2; NORTH EAST-2; NORTH CENTRAL-2; 

SOUTH EAST-4; SOUTH CENTRAL-8; WEST-6; for a total of 24. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Janice Dotson, Parliamentarian verified there was a quorum present. 

  

 Cheryl Mitchell made motion to approve the September 18, 2014 minutes as posted on the web at https://

sites.google.com/a/ncsu.edu/ncceapa/home . Jane McDaniel seconded. Passed 

 

 Sherry Lynn gave an update on the Treasury Account Balances which are as of February 26, 2015:  Checking 

Balance $6835.02; Money Market Balance $15,190.50; and Shares $22,086.55. No motion needed.                         

See Attachment B. NCCEAPAFinancialReportFebruary26,2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1. Carol Capel, Scotland 
2. Tami Hagie, Avery 
3. Crystal Headen, Campus 
4. Donna Holland, Campus 
5. LaToya Lucy, Bladen 
6. Alice Pennix, Campus 
7. Juliette Perry, Durham 
8. Sherry Ramsey, Caswell 
9. Mignon Sheppard, Guillford 
10. Sally Southard, Surry 
11. Lisa Wimpfheimer, Craven 
         *See attached  
 Registration Roster 
 
 

 
1. Christine Barrier, Cabarrus 
2. Carmen Boswell, Randolph 
3. Tracy Brown, Campus 
4. Leslie Brown, Rutherford 
5. Susan Bugg, Gaston 
6. Julie Campbell, Alexander 
7. Rebecca Castello, Hertford 
8. Janice Dotson, West District Office 
9. Regina Gardner, Jones 
10. Sheilia Griffis, Carteret 
11. Reatha Hoffman, Pender 
12. Carol Horne, Rutherford 

13. Kim Hoskins, Greene 
14. Suzanne Hugus, Administration 
15. Cathy James, Hoke 
16. Susan Johnson, Cumberland 
17. Sandy Kanupp, North Central Office 
18. Pam Layfield, Anson 
19. Becky Lewis, Cabarrus 
20. Sherry Lynn, Currituck 
21. Jane McDaniel, McDowell 
22. Cheryl Mitchell 
23. Tina Lovejoy, Caldwell 
24. Cyndy Gustashaw, Gaston 
 

*Registered but did not attend: 



NCCEAPA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  MARCH 20, 2015                                                                                                                          2 

 
DISTRICT REPORTS: 

 

•CAMPUS:  

Suzanne Hugus,  

Chapter President gave the report found 

at the right: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

•NORTH EAST: Becky Castello gave the report on behalf of Edna Williams, District President as follows:  

The Northeast District has 32 active members and 16 honorary members. 
 
The NCCEAPA-NE District met at the Hertford County Extension Office in Winton, NC on Thursday, May 15, 2014.   
 
Becky Castello, Administrative Assistant, hosted the meeting.  Registration began at 9:30am and President Edna Williams called 
the meeting to order at 10:00am. 
 
The welcome was given by Stephanie Parker-Helmkamp, CED for Hertford County. 
 
Since the Northeast District was hosting the State meeting in September, our main discussion was to finalize everything for the 
meeting.  
 
Hyde County Administrative Assistant, Connie Burelson hosted the fall meeting.  Registration began at 9:30am and the meeting 
started at 10:00am. 
 
The meeting was held at Martelle’s Feedhouse in Engelhard, NC on Friday, November 7, 2014.   
 
President Edna Williams called the meeting to order and the welcome was given by Natalie Wayne, Hyde County CED. 
 
BJ Okleshen welcomed Gail Spiewak as the new County Extension Support Specialist in Chowan County.  
 
Rebecca Castello attended the TERSSA meeting in Baton Rouge, Louisiana at the Embassy Suites on October 1, 2, & 3rd.  Next 
year’s meeting will be held in Mississippi. 
 
Edna Williams thanked all the Administrative Assistants for their hard work with hosting the state meeting in September, 2014. 
 
Non-perishable food items were donated by our members and distributed to the local food bank in Hyde County. 
 
Our staff development consisted of an afternoon of arts and crafts provided by local artisan Jean Sears.  Members painted 
decorative gourds and received pointers from Ms. Sears. 
 
Martin County will host our Spring meeting on Friday, May 1st. 
 
2015 Officers 
President  Edna Williams  (Gates County)  
1st VP   Rebecca Castello  (Hertford County)  
2nd VP    BJ Okleshen  (Gates County) 
Secretary  Amy Twiddy  (Camden County) 
Treasurer  Sherry Lynn  (Currituck County) 
Advisor   Teresa Storey  (Perquimans) 
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•NORTH CENTRAL DISTRICT: Carmen Boswell, District President gave the following report that continues on 

the following  page: 
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NORTH CENTRAL      

DISTRICT: Carmen       

Boswell, District      

President continues at 

right; 

•SOUTH EAST: No Report 

due to death in officer’s 

family, restructuring and 

officer changes. 

•SOUTH CENTRAL: Pam 

Layfield, District President 

gave the report displayed 

at the right: 
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The West District has 27 active members, 19 honorary members and 7 TERSSA members. 
 
The 2014-2015 Officers are: 
President  Cheryl Mitchell (McDowell) 
1

st
 VP   Leslie Brown (Rutherford) 

2
nd

 VP   Carol Horne (Rutherford) 
Secretary  Susanne Winebarger (Watauga) 
Treasurer  Barbara Walker (Henderson) 
Advisor   Cathy Brackins (Madison) 
 
Barbara Walker is serving as Staff Senator. 
 
Maryann Mickewicz received the 2014 District Administrative Professional of the Year Award. She was presented 
with a certificate and $100. 
 
We had 13 members attend the 2014 state meeting in Kill Devil Hills. 
 
Our 2015 Spring meeting will be held on April 24

th
 in Clay County. 

•WEST DISTRICT: Cheryl Mitchelll, District President gave the following report:  

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS 

•FINANCE: Sherry Lynn, Treasurer and Chair, gave the following: 
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•NOMINATING: There was no Nominating Report. Sherry Ramsey, Chair, had family emergency. 

 

•RULES & BYLAWS: Regina Gardner, Chair, announced that there have not been any proposed changes but if any 

 arrive, she will post on the web 2 weeks prior to the state meeting. The changes voted on in September 2014 

 will be posted on the web but have not as of yet.  

 

•PROFESSIONAL IMPROVEMENT: Donna Holland, Chair, announced there were no items to report. 

 

•PUBLIC RELATIONS: Sue Bugg, Chair, announced there were no items to report. 

 

•REFLECTIONS: Kim Hoskins, Chair, 

submitted the report to the right: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Total Paid Members – 158 
Total Honorary Members – 87 
 
West – 27 Paid, 16 Honorary  
North Central – 25, 10 Honorary 
Campus – 14, 18 Honorary  
South Central – 29, 14 Honorary  
Northeast – 32, 16 Honorary 
Southeast – 31, 13 Honorary 
 
2014-2015 Membership Committee 
Chair- Jane McDaniel, West 
Christine Barrier, South Central 
Aletha Mebane, Southeast 
Margaret Browne, Campus 
Risha Foreman-Griffin, Northeast 
Pana Jones, North Central 

Honorary Membership Applications are due August 1to Jane McDaniel (State 
Chair) 
 
Years of Service Recognition Project 
A section for hire date was added to the membership form. 
Listed below is where the districts stand with completion of information. 
West District 100% 
North Central – 100% 
Campus – 6 
South Central – 100% 
Northeast -100% 
Southeast – 0% 

•MEMBERSHIP: Jane McDaniel, Chairman of the Membership Committee gave the following report: 
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OTHER REPORTS & UPDATES 

 

•2015 Distinguished Service 

Award Report was given by 

Susan Johnson. See report at 

right. See due date below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

•2015 Executive Board Award 

Report was also given by Susan 

Johnson. See report at right. See 

due date below. 

 

 

 

 



NCCEAPA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  MARCH 20, 2015                                                                                                                          8 

 

•Sue Mills Lighthouse Award 

Report was given by Sandy 

Kanupp. See report at right. See 

due date below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

•Honorary Membership Report 

was given by Jane McDaniel. See 

report at right. See due date 

below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

•Herter-O’Neal Scholarship Report 

was given by Becky Castello. See 

report at right. See due date 

below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

•Professional Improvement 

Scholarship Report was given by 

Sandy Kanupp. See report at right. 

See due date below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On January 9th all the materials for the scholarship were sent out to the District 2nd Vice-
Presidents to be distributed to their Professional Improvement Committee Chair.   

Once received by Professional Improvement chair the information was then forwarded to 
the District’s County Administrative Assistants to be distributed out in the communities to 
hopefully receive many applicants.   

The deadline to receive county applications was set for March 20th.   

All district finalists should be sent to the State Scholarship Committee by April 1st to be 
reviewed.  From this pool of applicants the 2015 recipient will be chosen. 
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•Federation Report 

was given by Cheryl 

Mitchell: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

•Horn of Plenty was announced by Sandy to be on August 21. Do not know the role our association will be participating 

 in as of yet. 

 

•TERSSA Update report found below was given by      

Christine Barrier: 

Cheryl Mitchell – Federation Past-President 
Federation report – March 20, 2015 
 
 
The 2014 Federation Forum met on December 12, 2014, at the Union County Agricultural 
Conference Center in Monroe.  Karee Mackey gave a report on the history of Federation as the 
Association celebrated their 40

th
 year. 

 
Dr. Joe Zublena; Dr. Tom Melton; Sheri Schwab; Dr. Mike Yoder from NCSU; Dr. Fletcher Barber 
and Dr. John Westbrook from NC A&T gave an Administrative Update and addressed concerns 
of the associations.  Questions and answers are on the Federation website.   
 
Business meeting was held after lunch.  
 
Election and Installation of 2015 Federation Officers 

President, Karee Mackey, NCAE4-HA 
President Elect, Amy Lynn Albertson, NCACAA 
Secretary, Shirley Howard, NCAEPAAT 
Treasurer, Christine Barrier, ESP 
Webmaster, Trudy Pickett, NCEAFCS 
Parliamentarian, Gary Moore, NCACES 
Past President, Cheryl Mitchell, NCCEAPA 
 
The 2014 Leadership and Service Award winner was Robbie Furr-ESP from Cabarrus County.  
He received a certificate and $50. 
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OLD BUSINESS 

 

 2015 STATE MEETING UPDATE: Regina Gardener gave the report on behalf of LaToya Lucy, Southeast District 

President.  

 -A survey was sent on Jan. 30 via email to gather information as to the reasons that would not enable a person 

  to go and what professional development areas would be of interest.  

 -The district has signed the contract with the Double Tree Hilton for Sept. 23-25 and is locked in to 20 rooms for 

  Wednesday and 60 for Thursday.  

 -Registration will be announced in late April, with early bird registration due July 17 and final deadline, August 

  14.  

 -Discussion ensued as to why certain professional development programs were allowed at some association 

  state meetings and why they were not allowed at our state association meeting. Different associations 

  have to  report to different administrative personnel than we do who will have different opinions. Our 

  association via Sandy Kanupp, will seek more clarification from Sheri Schwab as to possible  

  consistency across associations or if our association has different standards set than others.  

  

NEW BUSINESS 

 

 YEARS OF SERVICE RECOGNITION: Jane McDaniel informed the board that she had sent a survey out to the 

districts to acquire the “Years of Service” for the Administrative Professionals.  

 -All Districts and Campus have reported back to her except the Southeast District which is undergoing officer 

  reorganization. Information from six more members are needed from Campus.  Sandy Kanupp was 

  going to resend the information out to those that have not responded due to possible technical failure 

  receiving state email and check with representatives from the Southeast District. 

 -Difficult to retrieve an accurate record or to come up with years of service from Administration for awards. 

 -Would like to print a program with years of service for recognition but would not duplicate the state awards. 

 -Were state awards for service stopped in 2008 and given out at conjoining district meetings? Sandy will check 

  with Sherry Swabb. 

 

 2015 FEDERATION DELEGATION: Sandy Kanupp explained the process of invitations to the Federation Forum 

according to the bylaws and past misunderstandings of such. The outgoing officers are invited to the forum, not the 

incoming officers due to the different calendar years of the Federation and NCCEAPA officer installation. In 2015, 

Sandy will document who is invited, who accepts, who declines, and who attends, as well as asking each future 

President of our Association to do the same.  

 

 2015-16 PROPOSED BUDGET: Sherry Lynn, Treasurer, presented the proposed budget for 2015-16. She 

explained that she anticipates lower membership therefore dues collection because of the restructuring of 

Cooperative Extension. Past organizational contributors have also decreased their donations. She anticipates having 

to move funds from the money market to balance the budget, however we can amend any budget proposals at the 

Fall meeting. Cheryl Mitchell made the motion to accept the proposed budget. Jane McDaniel seconded. Passed. 

See Attachment C-Proposed Budget2015-16. 

 

OTHER NEW BUSINESS 

 Early bird registration information should come out soon for TERSSA per Christine Barrier. 

 Carol Horne thanked everyone for the Benevolence contribution and support from everyone after the death of her 

husband.  

 Thanks was given to the staff at Iredell Cooperative Extension for hosting the meetings. 

 Thanks was given to Janice Dotson for her Parliamentary Procedure support during the meetings. 

 Jane McDaniel was thanked for coordinating refreshments for meeting, updating the website and working with Shelia 

Ange for other website requests. 
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April 1, 2015 Herter-O’Neal Scholarship District Applications – Becky Castello, 2nd Vice President 

August 1, 2015 Executive Board Award Nominations – Susan Johnson , 1st Vice President 

August 1, 2015 Honorary Membership Nominations – Jane McDaniel, State Membership Chair 

August 1, 2015 
Professional Improvement Scholarship Applications – Donna Holland, State Professional Improvement 
Chair 

August 1, 2015 Sue Mills “Spirit of Light” Lighthouse Award Nominations/Applications – Sandy Kanupp, State President 

August 1, 2015 Distinguished Service Award – Susan Johnson, 1st Vice President 

August 21, 2015 Horn of Plenty, Greenville, NC (site to be determined) 

September 23, 2015 NCCEAPA Executive Board Meeting, New Bern, NC 

September 24, 2015 NCCEAPA Board of Directors Meeting, New Bern, NC 

September 25, 2015 NCCEAPA Annual State Business Meeting, New Bern, NC 

December 11, 2015 Federation Forum, Location TBD 

  TERESSA National Meeting in Mississippi, Date/Location TBD 

 Sue Bugg asked if there would be special recognition from our association for those leaving due to restructuring. 

Sandy said a suggestion from a district was sent to the Executive Board to take money from NCCEAPA treasury to 

give to each district to honor those leaving. Sandy explained that after much discussion with the Executive Board 

about the uncertainty of budget funds in the upcoming year(s) that the Board determined that it would not be prudent 

to withdraw funds at this time and that the first priority of the Board is to cover the budget and those in the future. 

However the Executive Board suggested that each district decide to recognize their leaving members in some way. 

Carol Horne made a motion that each District recognize outgoing secretaries as opposed to NCCEAPA treasury 

funds being used for such. Sherri Lynn, seconded. Passed. 

 

 Susan Johnson suggested, that prior to submission of nominees of officers to the state committee, that a form be 

submitted with the nominee’s CED signing off for permission for that person to participate if chosen as officer.  

 

•     Sherry Lynn, Treasurer gave out NCCEAPA Reimbursement Forms for those that needed one.  

 See Attachment D-NCCEAPAReimbursementForm 

 

 Sandy Kanupp referred to the announcements and deadlines coming up as outlined on the agenda and show below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 After no further business, Jane McDaniel made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:45 p.m. Becky Castello 

seconded. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2014-15 NCCEAPA Secretary 

Cabarrus County 

 

 


